
  

   
 

 

 
                                               
    

   

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Perry Hall Multi-Academy Trust 
Berrybrook Education Business Suite 
PO Box 7177 
Greenacres Avenue,  
Wolverhampton 
WV1 9DB 

 
Tel: 01902 921140 
 

Email: BMT@perryhallmat.co.uk       
Web: www.perryhallmat.co.uk 

 
Chief Executive Officer: Mrs A Cheema OBE 

 
Company Number: 08566185 

 

 

Perry Hall Multi-Academy Trust 
Perry Hall Primary School 
Colman Avenue 
Wolverhampton 
WV11 3RT 

Monday 9th June 2025 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Re: Consultation on the Proposed Expansion of Pupil Numbers at Perry Hall 
Primary School 

I am writing to inform you of a proposal to expand pupil numbers at Perry Hall Primary 
School and to formally commence a period of consultation regarding this development. 

Levels of demand for in-year primary school places in Wolverhampton have increased 
significantly in recent years. This is due to a combination of factors including increased 
migration, local regeneration and housing developments, and the continued popularity 
and strong OFSTED ratings of Wolverhampton schools. Perry Hall Primary School, 
which was recently judged by OFSTED to be Good with Outstanding features, is highly 
sought-after by local families. 

As a result, the City of Wolverhampton Council has approached Perry Hall Primary 
School and Perry Hall Multi-Academy Trust to support in meeting this growing demand 
for school places in the area. 

The Proposal 

We propose to expand Perry Hall Primary School’s physical and pupil capacity from 420 
to 480 pupils. This includes the addition of 30 places in Year 3 and 30 places in Year 5, 
with effect from September 2025. 

Rationale for Expansion 

• To meet the increasing demand for primary school places in the local area. 
• To ensure that more local children can access high-quality education within a 

reasonable distance of their home. 

http://www.perryhallmat.co.uk/


   

 

   

 

• To undertake a significant change as defined under the Academy Trust 
Handbook and DfE guidance, ensuring full compliance with all regulations. 

• To invest in the school’s infrastructure to support sustainable growth in pupil 
numbers. 

What Will the Provision Look Like? 

• Staffing: Each new class will be led by a fully qualified teacher and supported by 
appropriate support staff where required. 

• Curriculum: The new classes will follow the National Curriculum, in line with 
existing provision, ensuring a consistent, high-quality learning experience for all 
pupils. 

• Accommodation: The school will undergo internal remodelling to create two 
new classrooms. Extensions to the existing building will also be undertaken to 
replace areas repurposed for teaching, and to provide additional group rooms 
and learning spaces to support the larger school community. 

Consultation Process 

The consultation will run from 9th June to 30th June. 

We welcome any comments or feedback you may have regarding this proposal and 
invite you to share your views by either emailing us at info@perryhallmat.co.uk, or 
submitting a survey response on the following link:  

https://forms.office.com/e/KfCgD7ERcq 

Thank you for taking the time to consider this proposal and we look forward to hearing 
your views. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Amarjit Cheema 
Chief Executive Officer 
Perry Hall Multi-Academy Trust 
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